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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 5, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, June 5, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  President Paul R. George was unable to attend.  Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Eric Ackerman, IPEP; Rex Strawn, Strawn Agency; Tim Hunt, HWC; Susan Wittmer, Martin County Humane Society; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMS; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
Commissioner Gregory called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm.    
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 22, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  
Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, submitted her annual request.  Josh and Courtney Hughett will be leaving the Humane Society at the end of the year due to it becoming a full time job. She also submitted a brief summary of the Humane Society’s duties and comparisons to other counties the equivalent in size as Martin County.   Hughett requested the County assist in the  funding of a full-time employee for the Humane Society.  
Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, submitted the 2-week work schedule in absence of Superintendent Leo Padgett.    
Tim Hunt, HWC, gave the Commissioners an update on the Community Crossings Grant.  The call of for Road/Bridge projects will begin August 6 and end September 28.  The pavement asset management plan will need to be updated prior submitting the application.  There are several bridges in need of repair and they will be the priority.  The retainer to update the asset management plan will not exceed $15,000.  The Commissioners were all in agreement to proceed.  
Eric Ackerman, IPEP, came before the Commissioners to discuss the renewal of the Workman’s Compensation plan.  The renewal date is July 1.  The current agent is Rex Strawn, Strawn Agency.  A discussion followed.  The Executive Session scheduled for Wednesday, June 13, 2018  is to interview prospective new agents for Workman’s Compensation.  
Commissioner Gregory gave the May Veteran Service Officer and Tourism Reports.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:14 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 19, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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